
 

 

 

  

  

 

Our  
Home 

Nau mai haere mai i te whānau o 
Leighton House panui 

Welcome everyone to our Leighton House family 
Newsletter! 

We hope that you have all kept safe and well during 
first half of this year. We are now settling in to a new 
way of life, a ‘new norm’ as you might say. 
Acknowledgement to our amazing team and 
colleagues who have been vigilant and dedicated in 
ensuring resident safety around COVID guidelines have 
been maintained. We also have amazing support from 
our own DCNZ management team and directors who 
are on hand every step of the way making sure we 
have an opportunity to debrief and raise any concerns 
we face. Knowing they can be reached at any time of 
the day or night means a lot to our team.  

I received some positive feedback from many families 
while we were closed to visitors. An area we wanted 
to improve on was communicating and updating 
family better, as we understand how challenging it is 
not being able to see loved ones or being aware of 
changes to our facility. DCNZ appointed Peter Hume as 
our Strategic Communications, Engagement and 
Governance Advisor. Peter has supported Leighton 
House in ensuring regular communication via email 
was maintained with family and EPOA’s, checking in 
with us daily for updates and progress. Family found 
this very informative, helpful and reassuring during 
this time. Thank you all for your feedback. 

Our renovations to the Admin communal shower room 
are now completed, and we are now are looking to 
start on the communal bathroom renovation, 
extending around to the East Wing communal area.  

We are sorry to have had Chrissy move on from the 
Clinical Manager position, and are currently looking for 
just the right person to fill this important role. 
Meanwhile, we are excited to welcome a few new 
faces to our team, including a number of Caregivers 
who are Registered Nurses back in their home 

We do things differently, and it works. 

countries and bring important skills and experience in 
support of our RN team. 

Our recent family surveys mentioned that some 
families don’t feel comfortable coming behind the 
benchtop to make a cup of tea. We would love you to 
feel as relaxed and comfortable as you would in your 
own home. We’re now returning to offering hospitality 
just as we have always done. Please wear your mask 
when you are moving around the rest home, but you 
may remove it when seated, to eat or drink. 

We’d like to remind you that your loved one’s 
bedroom is theirs to decorate in their own way. Please 
do remember to name anything you bring in, and to 
bring copies of precious photos rather than the 
originals. We’re happy to help with anything if needed. 

We have decided not to hold our traditional winter 
family gathering this year, but will be looking ahead to 
when the weather is warmer, to welcome in the spring 
together. We will be in touch once our plans are a 
little more definite. 

We look forward to welcoming you often over the 
following months – please know that a warm welcome 
and a hot cuppa await you here at our home! 

 

 

Arshdeep, Anat, Ailen, Arnie sightseeing up Kaiti Hill a 

beautiful view overlooking our city 
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During lockdown our in-house group 

activities kept many busy, among 

them an industrious sewing club.   

We had some very wet weather earlier 

in the year which affected many.  Being 

close to the river we only experienced 

surface flooding but the river view 

brought back memories of the 1988 

cyclone Bola for many … 

Warmest greetings from Andrew  
Perhaps it’s too early to be pausing and reflecting on the events of the past 
two years, but nonetheless as the days pass, I find myself taking a deep, 
refreshing breath and reflecting.  

Wow, what a two years it’s been. Who could ever have imagined it? What a 
team we have, with their huge commitment, understanding, patience and 
support. So many opportunities for learning and growth.  

What a gift this time has been. 

Anyone who has lived through one of New Zealand’s earthquakes will 
understand the parallels between the earthquakes and COVID. Both rattle 
us to the core – one literally, the other figuratively. Both change the way 
we see ourselves, our world, our values, and our relationships. Suddenly we 
are reminded of the things that are really important. Sometimes, these 
surprised us. 

These events bring us together. Suddenly we are caring for one another. 
Looking out for each other. Thinking about right now, instead of tomorrow. 
Noticing the small, beautiful things in a big, scary world. Realising that a 
smile works just the same through a mask. 

For me, one of the sources of strength and joy has been my visits to the 
rest homes. Seeing the family of people within each home just being 
together, doing normal things in the usual way.  Seeing our residents happy 
and well cared for, not giving COVID a thought because actually, in the here 
and now, it simply doesn’t exist. Taking a moment to draw a deep breath 
and take the pressure off. To be still. To be ok. 

COVID has also gifted us opportunities to take a fresh, creative look at the 
way we do things. The aged care sector as a whole has faced – and still 
faces – unprecedented challenges in terms of Caregiver and Registered 
Nurse staffing. Some family members have just quietly chipped in and 
helped where they could. Others have worried about all the ‘what ifs’.  

We as an organisation have done both. We have identified the worries and 
then focused on what we can control. We’ve found our own solution to the 
national staff shortages by quietly recruiting highly qualified and 
experienced Registered Nurses from overseas to work for us, initially as 
Caregivers, with the expertise to provide support to our own Registered 
Nurses, and soon to transition to being NZ Registered Nurses themselves. 
More than 30 new staff have arrived so far to start their new lives in New 
Zealand, some at each facility, with the same number currently in the 
recruitment process, and more to come. We welcome them. We thank 
them. 

Each of our facilities is a little island in a bigger island that is New Zealand, 
in a bigger island that is our planet. We are not alone. Support, solutions, 
and helping hands can be found if we reach out for them. 

We are learning courage. We are learning to seek and give help. We are 
learning humility. And we are learning kindness. 

Thank you for your continuing support. 

Andrew Sheard, Managing Director 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Easter celebrations 

Wes, Gwen and  Josie enjoying potting 

in the garden, creating our very own 

herb garden 

Mother’s Day: Ladies getting together 

for morning tea 

Havening 
Havening is sometimes known as ‘first aid for the 
emotions’ for its ability to very quickly soothe and 
down-regulate stress neuro-chemistry and 
promote calm and tranquility.  

Havening is a psycho-sensory therapy that helps 
people identify the root causes of their issues and 
rewire their response so that they can release 
issues like stress, trauma and anxiety. 

Over the past 18 months I’ve completed Havening 
training which included a three-day intensive 
training programme, passing 30 written client case 
studies, two client case study videos, ethics and a 
neuro-science exam. 

The objective of this training is to explore how 
Havening techniques might help people living with 
dementia. Over the next few months we will be 
considering how simple Havening techniques could  
help de-escalate situations our residents find 
distressing or confronting, and create a sense of 
safety and calm in our homes. 

How it works 

Havening is based on neuro-science and is all 
about training the brain to respond differently to 
particular issues. People’s brains can become stuck 
in a pattern of high alert around certain 
circumstances and situations. These situations will 
trigger extreme or disproportional responses. 

Havening techniques can interrupt this pattern by 
creating healing delta waves. It is gentle, healing, 
effective and often rapid, and has no negative side 
effects. 

In a session we use Havening Touch to create the 
change. This technique switches off the brain’s 
‘alarm’ button associated with a particular stored 
trauma, preventing future unhelpful responses. 
Havening is simple, safe and highly effective, 
gently down-regulating anxiety and distress and 
creating a sense of safety … a sense of a safe 
‘Haven’. 

Donya Nee, Promotions and Public Relations 
Coordinator and Havening practitioner. 

 



 

 

 

Above and below: Residents enjoyed a 

workshop making traditional Kawakawa 

lip balm and herbal remedies 

Strengthening our clinical team 
The current shortage of aged care workers is impacting on the sector 
nation-wide. Caregivers, support staff and especially Registered Nurses 
simply cannot be found, with competition intense for the few available. 
This places pressure on existing staff teams who are spread thinly, even 
more impacted by isolation requirements relating to COVID. 

We are therefore delighted and privileged to have recently secured the 
services of two highly skilled and experienced clinicians to join our 
organisational team in key leadership roles. 

Urmee Rahman and Arrah Bagtang have accepted positions as Regional 
Clinical Managers with Dementia Care NZ. Their role will be to mentor, 
guide and support the Clinical Managers of our rest homes, and 
indirectly through them the Registered Nursing and care teams.  

Based in the South and North Islands respectively, they will provide 
leadership through regular on-site visits, Zoom sessions and telephone 
support. They in turn will be supported by our wider DCNZ team, 
Clinical Adviser, Clinical Support and Quality Team Leader, and 
specialist DCNZ Mental Health Nurse. 

In welcoming Urmee and Arrah to our family, we would like to take this 
opportunity to introduce them to you. 

A dedicated professional with over eight years of clinical and 
managerial experience in the health sector, Urmee’s expertise is in 
aged care nursing, with the past four years in clinical management 
roles. 

Urmee’s approach is strongly people-focused, with a commitment to 
empowering and supporting our older population to continue to be in 
charge of living their lives in the way that makes them happy. 

Urmee is at home working within a multi-disciplinary team setting to 
provide the highest quality of care at all times. She thrives on leading 
and developing successful teams, and implementing change in a 
dynamic and complex healthcare environment. 

Her personal interests include reading, travelling, and exploring and 
getting to know different cultures and places. 

Arrah comes to us with more than seven years experience as Clinical 
Manager for aged care facilities providing rest home, hospital and 
dementia levels of care, with proven ability to support both residents 
and staff. Her most recent role has been as Clinical Manager of a 60-
bed rest home providing hospital and rest home level care.  

Arrah has expertise in Infection Control, Health and Safety, Quality 
Improvement, facilitating staff education, interRAI assessments and all 
aspects of clinical team leadership. Her focus is on creating and 
maintaining warm, caring and effective relationships with residents, 
their families and the staff team to provide truly excellent holistic care. 

Above all, Arrah’s passion for older persons’ care, and especially 
dementia, shine through the work she has chosen to do. 

This dual appointment broadens and strengthens the clinical expertise 
of our team, making an additional level of knowledge, skills and 
experience readily accessible to staff, residents and families. The added 
benefits in terms of care will be significant, with a true passion for 
dementia and aged care characterising each member of our clinical 
team. 

 

 

 

As always, our Easter raffle was a great 

success, with all Easter eggs donated by 

staff of Leighton House 


